

# Soroptimist International Sacramento Newsletter January 2021

SIS Mission: To provide women and girls with access to the education and training they need to achieve economic empowerment.

<b>Table of Contents</b>	<b>Page</b>	<b>Table of Contents</b>	<u>Page</u>
President's Corner	1	<b>Public Awareness Committee</b>	9
New Member Profiles	2	Judith Guardalabene Obituary	10
DIBI	4	<b>District 3 Winter Meeting</b>	11
Holiday Gifts from the Heart	4	<b>Board Action Items</b>	12
See's Candy	5	<b>Donations</b>	13
Thank you	5	January Birthdays	13
Stolpersteine	6	<b>Business Zoom Meeting</b>	14
		Business Agenda	15
		Calendar	17

# President's Corner Jennifer Willis

Happy New Year! In spite of the escalating Covid-19 infections and death, Capitol destruction, impeachment, and threatened nationwide violence, I am looking forward and have much hope for 2021 – of more widely available vaccines enabling personal contacts and a new administration striving toward unity.

We must focus on the things we can control and do. For the next six to 12 months, we continue to be required to

conduct Soroptimist business remotely, with very little to no in-person contact. So, Zoom, emails, telephone, and



the newsletter will continue as our primary communication tools.

I want to thank all SIS members and committees as we continue doing SIS business effectively. We have reluctantly but successfully pivoted in this virtual environment. Dream It Be It, in collaboration with SAVA, completed the fall semester and we are about to go into the Money Matters curriculum. Laws and Regulations completed a major revision to SIS By-Laws, as noted in a separate Newsletter's

article. Live Your Dream awards were given to three deserving women who will be recognized on February 19, 2021. New members have joined SIS. Public Affairs continues to increase our Facebook and website presence. Members showed our caring by contributions to Random Acts of Kindness at John Reith Elementary, Gifts from the Heart toy drive, and Run to Feed the Hungry.

"Unity Dreams" is my theme this year. I encourage you to attend our meetings, participate on one or more SIS committees, and maintain contact with each other. We will continue to make meaningful impact on the lives of the women and girls. As we face change, we will move forward, adapt, learn and grow. Please feel free to contact me anytime. Thank you for pursuing "Unity Dreams" with me and helping us move Soroptimist forward!

Gratefully, Jennifer President Jennifer L. Willis

# New Member Profiles Submitted by Nancy Wolford-Landers

The Membership committee is happy to introduce you to the two newest members of SIS. The first one, Maria Trejo, was inducted at our December 4<sup>th</sup> meeting and the second, Pat McConahay, will be inducted on January 15<sup>th</sup>. We are certainly fortunate that both these ladies have decided to join us.

**Maria Trejo** was introduced to our club by our member, Eva Garcia, who has been her

friend for many years. Maria has a Doctorate in Education and is currently retired from the California State Department of Education where she served as a Public School Administrator. The thing that she liked most about that job was that she was able "to create programs and services for underrepresented minority children and students". She also liked "working

with teachers and administrators and educational researchers and publishers drafting and implementing education policies for the schools and universities in California". No wonder she has already been busy helping with teaching the Dream It, Be It, program at SAVA, and serving on the committee for the Live Your Dream program. (Both very effectively, I might add)

Maria's only remaining family member is her brother who lives in Stockton. She was the only girl in a family with two boys, so she learned very early on how to hold her own.

In addition to being a Soroptimist, Maria enjoys most "being with friends, cooking, great intellectual conversations, high quality music, sport events, the arts and comedy". It is easy to understand why it is so pleasant to talk with her, she enjoys so many things!!

The skill/talent that Maria believes she can bring to the club is the knowledge she has gained from her "experience working and volunteering in community service organizations, group facilitation skills, professional development and training knowledge in a variety of content areas; also, friendship, sense of humor, cross-cultural and linguistic understanding".

When asked what she wants to get from her club membership, she responded she did not know yet, because she didn't know enough about SIS. *But she is learning very fast.* She said she would "like very much to learn from everyone's experiences, community service interests, and the married of activities of SIS".



Other comments she made when asked if there was anything else, she wanted us to know about her, she responded that she would like to help carry out important activities by supporting other members of SIS. She did add, "I am not looking for a fulltime assignment or job. I am still doing national and international consultant work that is based on ad hoc invitations and company

needs, so it is hard to commit to on-going, structured activities of any organization". In talking with her, I translate that to mean No busy work! Because Maria has already shown us, she is a tireless worker for meaningful contributions to the community through her work with Dream It, Be It, and the Live Your Dream!!! Welcome to Maria!!!

Patricia McConahay will be inducted on January 15th, and she recently moved into Phyllis Moist's previous home, so is Nancy Wolford-Landers' neighbor. Pat retired two years ago from her most recent position as "Communications Director for Disability Rights California. It is the largest statewide nonprofit to advocate for the rights of people with disabilities". While there, Pat handled

media inquiries, wrote press releases and web copy along with the annual report and produced videos on various issues important to the organization. *I envision* a spot on the Public Awareness committee for Pat!! Pat is a graduate of Pepperdine University with a double major in **Journalism** and Political Science, and the thing she liked best about her job was "writing stories about our clients and the successful advocacy work we did on their behalf." When asked

about other things she really likes, she responded, "I like to learn and grow, in both my personal and professional life, and I love meeting new people and learning their stories, I am always curious".

Pat is married to husband Michael Paddock and she has two grown children, Brian and Heather, and son-in-law Oriah. Mike also has a grown son and daughter, and It seems that Mike's daughter and Pat's daughter went to high school together and they were the ones who introduced their parents. Pat and her husband love to travel, especially to Europe and are looking forward to when they can do that again. They also have two dogs and a cat of which they are very fond.

Pat has served on a variety of volunteer boards over the years and she is currently a Board member of Happy Tails Pet Sanctuary in East Sacramento. It is a cage free, no-kill animal shelter. She also produces the newsletter for them and performs public relations duties. Other interests include reading (especially biographies) she even formed a book club with a group of her friends; she likes yoga, and recently took an interest in creating fairy gardens in her backyard.



As far as Soroptimist goes, the talents/skills that she can bring to the club include, Public Relations, Writing and Public Speaking. All skills that we can certainly use!! Pat says, she "is excited to be part of an organization that helps women and girls realize their dreams." She has been a mentor to many throughout her career and she " is looking forward to meeting and learning from the talented and diverse women in the club, and I hope to have some fun. because we all need fun in our lives!" We can certainly all agree with

that!

Pat spent many years as a reporter/anchor for Channel 40 when she came to Sacramento in 1979. And then she spent 16 years at KVIE, Public Television, hosting and producing documentaries; where she hosted and reported for "California Heartland". She got to travel the State and report of food, wine and travel. They even took the show to a national audience as "America's Heartland" and she traveled the country and internationally for the show. She says, "it was the job of a

lifetime, meeting wonderful people and getting to see parts of our State and the County that many people don't get to experience". Well, we are so glad she has settled down now and is part of our club. Welcome to both Maria and Pat!!!!!

# Virtual Online DIBI Sessions-A Success Submitted by Phyllis Hayashi

The SIS Dream It, Be It virtual online sessions was a new process for our club this year due to the COVID-19 impact on the schools. Our committee is proud to report we were successful in completing the Dream It, Be It program during the first semester at SAVA.

Needless to say, the enrollment included 7 students this year. While it was a challenging time for the students to adapt as well as the Soroptimist DIBI Committee Members, we are happy to report all seven sessions were presented by dedicated members from our club. Our last session had three students attend which sounds a little discouraging but in actuality, it was these three students who attended almost every session and shared at the last session how much they learned from the presentations and the gratitude they felt for engaging in a program where the leaders gave of their time, talents and passion for the

# Holiday Gifts from the Heart Submitted by Karen Smith

Tonja Edelman, who runs the Holiday Gifts from the Heart program with Sacramento County, thanks the members of SIS who were able to participate this year. Many of you donated gifts cards and ordered toys online, and all were delivered and distributed to foster youth in need.

Karen Smith dropped off some donations to the large warehouse, and Tonja and the volunteers were so happy that SIS could participate. This picture shows Tonja (on the left) and a volunteer doing the "Christmas curtsy" (so named by Tonja). The huge warehouse (great for social distancing) was donated space. Volunteers were putting on belief of making an impact in their lives. Nothing can be more rewarding then to witness a student blossom from the start of such a program all the way to the conclusion.

Second semester offers a curriculum which includes the Money Matters program and a continuation to the DIBI program in delving in to career exploration and mentoring. We currently have even students enrolled for second semester and hoping to pick up a few additional students within the coming week.

A big thank you to the DIBI Committee; Money Matters Committee and all members who so generously donated your time to work with the students at SAVA. We have all gained a sense of accomplishment for carrying out the mission of our organization and lifting each student up to a higher level of opportunities.

If you would like to learn more about the DIBI or Money Matters program and how you can get involved, please contact Phyllis Hayashi (PhyllisHayashiSIS@gmail.com) or Nilda Valmores (nildamsh@gmail.com) for more information and Nancy Wolford-Landers (odlizzie@surewest.net) for Money Matters program.

the finishing touches and wrapping gifts for the children to arrive the next day. I'm sure there were many smiles!



#### A Little Help for Our Friends

Even though we weren't able to host a See's candy store this year, SIS helped out another club in Region 3, the SI Elk Grove. At the

December 4th SIS meeting, Karen Smith volunteered to pick up and deliver chocolate for those that ordered online. Eight members purchased See's from the SI Elk Grove store. and they were so grateful for our help! Their big crab feed fundraiser was cancelled last spring because of the shutdown. Karen enjoyed meeting other SI members from Region 3 including Peggy Ursin, a past Region 3 director (pictured below in the black jacket). Peggy relayed the story of how she became involved with SI Elk Grove. About 25 vears ago, she received a Live Your Dream award from the Elk Grove club and offered to help out the following year as a thank you. One year led to another, and here she is after many years of commitment and service. These women expressed their deep gratitude for our help during this tough time.



#### Thank You from Regena Boyland

Regena Boyland's husband Rickey passed surrounded by his loving family on Saturday December 5, 2020. Regena asked to share the following:



# **Stolpersteine** By Wendy Haydon-Schneider

I was asked to write a short article about the small brass commemorative monuments that are installed in the sidewalks in various locations in Germany (and they are also in many other countries throughout Europe). I had seen some (and took photographs of them) while I was walking around Mainz (Germany), and they were explained to us in my German Orientation Course, both by our teacher and in our book. The explanation was brief, so I decided to do a little online research about them, to give you all a little more information about them. In German, they are called Stolperstein (singular) and Stolpersteine (plural). The word translates to "stumbling stone(s)", for reasons explained later in this article. They are individual monuments to the people who were killed by the Nazi regime.



Credit for the photo above and much of the information I am providing below come from the following sources:

https://www.npr.org/2012/05/31/1539434 91/stumbling-upon-miniature-memorials-tonazi-victims and

https://theculturetrip.com/europe/germany/berlin/articles/the-deeper-meaning-behind-berlins-brass-cobblestones/

Germans have anguished over and debated how to best memorialize victims of the Nazi regime: millions of European Jews murdered in the Holocaust as well as political opponents, homosexuals, Roma, and disabled people.

The first Stolpersteine were installed in 1996 in Berlin by the German artist Guenther Demnig. Now, there are more than 30,000 of them installed in dozens of cities and towns across Germany.

Each Stolperstein that is embedded into the pavement is ten by ten centimeters (about a 4-inch square), and their position is not random. They are laid in front of would-be homes of the Nazi victims, so instead of being one big memorial erected in a location known by everybody, these small and scattered brass monuments pierce the memory when they are literally 'stumbled upon.'

The inscriptions on them begin with 'Here lived...', followed by the name and date of birth of the resident, followed by the name of the concentration camp to which they were taken. At the bottom is their date of death. The Stolpersteine are financed by private donors.

The first 51 monuments were installed illegally by the artist, but now the project has stretched into other parts of Europe, including Spain, Bratislava, and Prague. In my German Orientation Course, we were told that the Stolpersteine are found in many cities in 20 European countries.

There is an interactive map on the project website that allows people to find the locations of the Stolpersteine across Berlin and the rest of Europe. The project website address is: <a href="https://www.stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-berlin.de/en/finding-stolpersteine-



The source for the above photo is the same NPR source listed above. The photo shows Guenther Demnig laying new bricks in Berlin. Guenther Demnig relies on local residents and schools, as well as religious and secular groups, to research the victims, their last address, and where they were killed. He then makes and installs the monuments with help from two apprentices.

The Stolpersteine project has its critics. Some people have complained that having quasitombstones in the sidewalk is bad for property values and business. The main complaints, however, are that the bricks only highlight victimhood, and that when people, dogs, and bikes trample over the names of the dead, some argue, they are victimized a second time.

Helmut Loelhoeffel, coordinator of the Charlottenburg Stumbling Block Initiative (in Berlin), believes those criticisms are misplaced. He says, "Six million Jews were killed, murdered. The stumbling blocks make clear that it was one plus one plus one plus one. It makes clear that they were all individuals."

I think this last statement is powerful.

Stolpersteine photos taken by me in Mainz, Germany in Sept 2020:





# PUBLIC AWARENESS COMMITTEE REPORT

#### **Submitted by Sally Day**

Despite the lack of fundraising events to promote due to COVID, your Public Awareness Committee (PAC) continues to promote speakers and special meetings. We have also been at work on other fronts. The PAC Facebook subcommittee keeps our page current. Don't forget to provide Yoli Manzo or Minisha Trivedi any updates or items of interest from your SIS committee (either as a pdf, or the complete text in an email that can be cut and pasted). The e-Newsletter is also a subcommittee under the PAC, so I'd like to give a plug for Ianet Galliani's wonderful publication each month that keeps us connected and upbeat during the pandemic. Please remember she's always looking for additional content to share with the club. Submissions can be items of general interest or "funnies" to make us smile, as well as club news.

Another PAC subcommittee is the Publicity Outreach subcommittee, which promotes our events and speakers through traditional print and broadcast outlets, and they've gone digital too! In some cases, we email our Word format press release which may only appear as an article in their online platform but not in print; in some cases, our media releases will be posted on their online calendar. Some of our 2019-2020 accomplishments and activities fell through the cracks and have not been submitted for the website. If you are chair of a committee whose information is not up to date on the website, I'd welcome the opportunity to update website pages. Please send me your "content" (i.e., the text of your notice as you would like it to appear) to post in the appropriate section. Please note that it may be necessary to revise for space or clarity.

Following is a list of recent changes to our website (some are visible; some behind the scenes):

 Due to some scam "users" I found among our members' names, our webmaster Joey, of Peak Design, has

- added an "I am not a robot" feature to block unauthorized access.
- Jennifer Willis is working with Joey to add a "Purpose" feature to our "Donate" button accessed through the Home Page. This will alert Website Administrators where to apply donations earmarked for particular programs; or which are gifts intended in honor of someone.
- The Events Calendar will soon be enhanced with links to speaker information or media releases about upcoming meetings and events.

The following long-term website upgrades are also in the works:

- Our Home Page will soon contain more narrative content, with more detail on the club's activities. Fingers crossed, our webmaster advises this should attract more "hits" when the public searches for our organization name, scholarship opportunities, or programs for women and children in the Sacramento region.
- With the adoption of our new Bylaws, some of our committees are reorganized or reconfigured. The appearance of website pages related to giving (scholarships, awards, grants and programs) will change to comport with the new committee structure.
- As we grow into our new website, we will make use of some online payment features that have not yet been developed. In addition to the "Donate" button mentioned above, you will eventually be able to pay for annual dues and events through the "My Membership" page in Member Home. An "Events" portal linked to the calendar will also enable the general public (or members) to pay online for specific events posted there.

Thank you for your patience as we continue to complete the new website, and thank you for embracing technology in all its forms mentioned above. Our transition to the digital age means both streamlining our own operations and maintaining a high profile among prospective members and the general public.



Judy was a previous member of our club, and she will be missed.

#### LEGACY.COM

Judith Guardalabene Obituary (1946 - 2021) - The Sacramento Bee View Judith Guardalabene's obituary, send flowers and sign the guestbook.







# Official Invitation to District 3 Winter Meeting

# "Moving Forward"

To: District 3 Club Officers and Members, SNR Governor, Board Members, Federation

Chairs, Committee Coordinators and Past Governors

From: District 3 Director Idelle Claypool

**When:** Saturday, February 20, 2021, 10 am – 12 pm

# Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83780644973?pwd=UGFCZnNURE5wTEZwTU1yUIZSVzc2UT09

Meeting ID: 837 8064 4973

Passcode: 559882

One tap mobile

+13462487799,,83780644973#,,,,,0#,,559882# US (Houston)

+16699009128,,83780644973#,,,,,0#,,559882# US (San Jose)

#### Dial by your location

- +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
- +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose)
- +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)
- +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
- +1 646 558 8656 US (New York)
- +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington D.C)

Meeting ID: 837 8064 4973

Passcode: 559882

Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kXMmweoN0

I look forward to "moving forward" with you on February 20<sup>th</sup>! Agenda to follow!

#### Officers 2020-2021

President – Jennifer Willis 1<sup>st</sup> VP (co-VP) – Phyllis McMaster Moist and Cathy Diepenbrock 2nd VP – Karen Smith Treasurer – Kathy Platz Asst Treasurer – Alice Jarboe Secretary – Mary Anne Selvage

#### **Board of Directors 2020-2021**

Mary Locke Paula Wright

Parliamentarian - Regena Boyland

#### **Board Action Items**

#### **Consent Agenda**

- Treasurer's Reports
- Minutes of December 18th

#### **New Business Discussion and Vote**

Proposed By-Laws
 Revisions <a href="https://rb.gy/pefaoi">https://rb.gy/pefaoi</a> (see

 Article for a summary of changes)

#### **Proposed By-Laws Revisions**

The Laws and Regulations Committee undertook the monumental task of updating and revising the SIS By-Laws. This effort began in late 2019 and culminated in SIS Members being sent a draft for review and comments in late October 2020, with comments requested by late December 2020. Laws and Regulations Committee received, reviewed, revised, and submitted an updated draft for the January 5, 2021 Board meeting. The Board approved and forwarded this document to Members for final review and vote at the January 15, 2021, Business Meeting.

Following are highlights of the changes:

 Modifies club objectives to align with Soroptimist International (SI) and SI Americas (SIA) in Article II.

- Neuters and updates gender references throughout.
- Updates Officers in Article IV to:
  - ◆ Combine the Recording and Corresponding Secretary to Secretary.
  - ◆ Clarify the Board of Directors include Officers <u>a</u> nd Directors.
  - ♦ Allow two members to serve in co-officer positions (with one vote).
  - Reduce the number of Directors from five to two with two-year terms elected in alternate years.
  - Significantly revises Article VIII, Committees, to restructure and align with SIA's strategic priority areas;
    - Identifies five primary Committees: Program, Fundraising, Membership, Public Awareness, and Operations.
    - Specifies
       Subcommittees under each of the five
       Committees.

Many thanks to the Laws and Regulations (L & R) Committee – Chair Regena Caton, and members Nancy Wolford-Landers, Debbie Reubens, Pat Canterbury, Rosalie Gladden, Barbara Nash, and Kathy Platz – and to members like Idelle Claypool, who provided comments. Next, the L & R Committee will update the Committee and Subcommittee Descriptions and forward them for review in the spring.

# SOROPTIMIST OFFER SCHOLARSHIPS (SOS)

- Barbara Coulam
- Pat Canterbury
- Karen Smith

Barbara Coulam donated to SOS for Nancy Wolford-Landers sister **United Way - \$20.76** 

### **January Soroptimists**



Sarah Lee	January 3
Susann Hadler	January 6
Bonnie Coleman	January 10
Karen Kouretas	January 15
Yoli Manzo	January 17
Cathy Diepenbrock	January 19
Paula Wright	January 22

# Soroptimist International of Sacramento



# SOROPTIMIST® Investing in Dreams

Please join us by Zoom/Phone for the <u>January</u> 15 Business Meeting. Please click on this link to join: <a href="https://rb.gy/trqbwp">https://rb.gy/trqbwp</a>

Meeting ID: 961 4882 9724 Passcode: SIS

Phone +1 669-900-6833 Passcode 069531

Call Karen Smith at (916) 390-0095, if you have

problems getting in.

Following is the Agenda link, which includes all item attachments: <a href="https://rb.gy/ng9cyz">https://rb.gy/ng9cyz</a>

Thank you for your membership, interest, and support; take care and stay safe!

With warm regards,

Jennifer

President Jennifer L. Willis
(916) 539-1730





UNITY DREAMS

# of Sacramento BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA January 15, 2021 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

Please click on this link to join: <a href="https://rb.gy/trqbwp">https://rb.gy/trqbwp</a>

Meeting ID: 961 4882 9724 Passcode: SIS
Phone +1 669-900-6833 Passcode 069531
Call Karen Smith if you have problems getting in: (916) 390-0095

11:30 p.m.	Welcome, Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance
11:35 a.m.	Introduce Guests
11:37 a.m.	Members Check-In & S.O.S (Soroptimist Offers Scholarships)
11:45 a.m.	Thought for the Day and S.O.L.T.
12:00 p.m.	Consent Agenda Vote  □ December 18, 2020 Minutes: <a href="https://rb.gy/otelog">https://rb.gy/otelog</a> □ Treasurer's Reports  ○ Statement of Financial Position:  • <a href="https://rb.gy/umuqxm">https://rb.gy/umuqxm</a> ○ Operating Budget vs. Actual: <a href="https://rb.gy/oiwjez">https://rb.gy/oiwjez</a> ○ Service Budget vs. Actual December  • <a href="https://rb.gy/mqkkt4">https://rb.gy/mqkkt4</a>
12:05 p.m.	New Business:  □ Proposed ByLaws Revisions – Discussion & Vote  https://rb.gy/pefaoj
	Following are highlights of the changes:  ☐ Modifies club objectives to align with Soroptimist International (SI) and SI Americas (SIA) in Article II  ☐ Neuters and updates gender references throughout  ☐ Updates Officers in Article IV to:  ☐ Combine the Recording and Corresponding Secretary  ☐ Clarify the Board of Directors includes Officers and Directors  ☐ Allow two members to serve in co-officer positions (with one vote)

Reduce the number of Directors from five to two with

two-year terms elected in alternate years





UNITY DREAMS

# Soroptimist International of Sacramento BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA January 15, 2021 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

- ☐ Significantly revises Article VIII, Committees, to restructure and align with SIA's strategic priority areas:
  - o Identifies five primary Committees: Program, Fundraising, Membership, Public Awareness and Operations.
  - o Specifies Subcommittees under each of the five Committees
- ☐ Upcoming SIS Schedule Review <a href="https://rb.gy/9rrgwt">https://rb.gy/9rrgwt</a>
  - o Feb. 2nd Board Meeting
  - o Feb 5th Business Meeting
  - o Feb 19th Live Your Dreams Awards
  - o Feb. 20th District Meeting
    - **♦** Call to Winter Meeting <a href="https://rb.gy/3i3vse">https://rb.gy/3i3vse</a>
    - A Agenda https://rb.gy/54s7u8

<b>Committee Reports and Announcements</b>		
☐ Live Your Dreams		
☐ Dream It Be It		
$\Box$ Scholarships		
□ Public Affairs		
☐ Membership		
□ Others?		

#### 12:30 p.m. Adjourn with Soroptimist Pledge

I pledge allegiance to Soroptimism and to the ideals for which it stands: The Sincerity of Friendship, The Joy of Achievement, The Dignity of Service, The Integrity of Profession, The Love of Country.

I will put forth my greatest effort to promote, uphold and defend these ideals, for a larger fellowship in home, in society, in business...For Country and for God.

### **SIS Calendar 2020-2021**

1/17/2021 Friday 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Bus. + General Zoom

2/2/2021 Tuesday 6:00 - 7:15 p.m. Board Zoom

2/5/2021 Friday 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Bus. + General Zoom

2/19/2021 Friday 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. General LIVE YOUR DREAMS (LYD) Awards Zoom Cathy Diepenbrock

3/2/2021 Tuesday 6:00 - 7:15 p.m. Board Zoom

3/5/2021 Friday 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Bus. + General Zoom

3/19/2021Friday 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. General Brigida Harrison GIRLS ON THE RUN - Zoom Karen Smith